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	Final Metro Orange Line Pavement Repairs Completed

At approximately 3:30 p.m. today, Western Paving completed the final Metro Orange Line pavement repairs (west of Balboa) and the line was placed back in service on its regular alignment.  This was the final phase of the repairs that began in early October.  The repairs on the eastern portion of the Orange Line (between Woodman and North Hollywood) were completed late last month.  I want to thank the  Construction and Operations staff for their combined efforts to keep the service delays and disruptions to our passengers minimal during this project.  I’d also like to thank the contractor for keeping on schedule in completing the busway pavement repairs. 
United Teachers Los Angeles to Hold Demonstration
On Wednesday, December 10, 2008 LAUSD teachers are planning to have a peaceful demonstration in protest of their health benefits being cut.  The protest will start at 3:30 p.m. at Hollywood High School.  Demonstrators plan on walking from the school to Hollywood and Highland.  Since this may cause impact to our Metro Red Line service, Los Angeles Sheriffs Department deputies and security assistants will be deployed to the platform and mezzanine levels of the Hollywood and Highland station to monitor crowds or provide enforcement action as necessary.
The teacher's union predicts that about 500 to 600 people will participate in the march.  Los Angeles School District Police Department (LASPD) will assign police officers to escort, protect, or corral the participants along the route of the march.  Two LASPD officers will be stationed at Hollywood High School, four LASPD officers will escort the pack and two to four LASPD officers will be stationed at the intersection of Hollywood and Highland.  They will also have a sergeant and twelve officers staged as a response team in case something goes wrong.
Holiday TAP Card Media Event Time Change
Due to scheduling conflicts, we have rescheduled the Holiday TAP Card Media Event to Wednesday, December 17, 2008 at 9:00 a.m. instead of 10:00 a.m., as reported in my December 5, 2008 brief.  New event details are as follows:

What:       Holiday TAP Card Media Event

Where:     LA Live (directly across from Staples Center)

When:      Wednesday, December 17, 2008 at 9:00 a.m.

Board Members who wish to attend may contact my office so that we may make the necessary arrangements.
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